St Ann's RC Primary School Derbyshire Lane, Stretford, Manchester, M32 8SH 0161 865 7705 / 1131

1st March 2019

Dear Parent / Guardian,

Monday 4 <sup>th</sup> March	Class 7 Swimming
_	Scholastic Book Fair
Tuesday 5 <sup>th</sup> March	Scholastic Book Fair
	Year 4 Science — Loreto
Wednesday 6 <sup>th</sup> March	Scholastic Book Fair
	Ash Wednesday Service (including Y2)
Thursday 7 <sup>th</sup> March	Scholastic Book Fair
	World Book Day
Friday 8 <sup>th</sup> March	Class 5 Assembly. 9.30am

#### Book Fair and World Book Day

We are looking forward to World Book Day and the Lizzie and the Birds dress up theme day. We hope the information sent out regarding possible clothing has helped. Please do not go to any extra expense as this is a fun day where imagination is more important.

Our Book Fair starts on Monday at 8.45am — 9.00am and again at 3.30pm — 4.15pm. Please be reminded that there will not be a Book Fair on Tuesday afternoon due to Yoga in the Junior Hall.

## <u>Ash Wednesday</u>

Please note there is a change to our Dolce menu for next Wednesday. If you have already preordered your child's meal, please re-order using our new menu. I would also like to remind you of our World Book Day themed menu on Thursday. This menu includes food such as "Matilda's Magical Meatballs, Whizzpopping Bean Lasagne with Garlic Bread and Charlie's Chocolate Factory Cake!

# After school and Breakfast Club arrears

You are all aware of the importance of the school budget and our Zero tolerance to debts. We are finding increasing numbers of parents not adhering to this. As a matter of urgency, may I remind parents that failure to pay these accounts will result in your child being unable to attend the club until payment is made. I will be sending out individual letters to those affected regarding this, please contact the office if you need to discuss a payment plan or to arrange a meeting with myself.

### Flowers in the Reception playground

Our Reception children are currently planting flowers in the Reception playground. Could you please ensure your children stay away from this area at the start and end of the school day to ensure our plants grow to be beautiful and colourful examples of the children's work.

### **Internet Safety**

As a school we are well aware of the stress and worry caused by certain social media sites including the recent MOMO challenge. Please be assured that we take this type of information seriously and as always will act accordingly.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mr J. O'Brien Headteacher